
Minutes of the Western Michigan Region – Porsche Club of America 

Monthly Meeting 

November 28, 2001 - Annual Meeting At: Sayfee's Restaurant at 7:14PM 

Member's Present: John and Sally Nuerenberg, Frank Koger, Craig and Chris 
Ackerman, Paul Krapp, John Boockmeier, Val and Arnie Axelrod, Kurt Wirth, 

Barry and Candis Collick, Brenda Hildon, Colin Carpenter, Don Hasselbrink, 

Doug Tepper, Carol Friday, Michele Fisher, Erwin Register, Skip Meyers, 
Renwick and Annette Brutus. 

Introduction of Don Hasselbring as a new member. 

Minutes from September were approved. 

Treasurer's Report: approved. It was noted that we have collected 
$1,003.00 for Building Block and are continuing to collect-please make 

checks out to our charity, Building Block. 

Webmaster: 83 members of UBER ACES so far. New website will go live on 
Jan. 1, 2002. John appreciates John Boockmeier and Colin Carpenter's input 

on the project. 

Membership Report/Advertising: 4 new members; 260+ members. 

UBER ALLES Report: last issue for Michele as publisher will be DEC/JAN 

and will need issue information by this weekend. The editor's job description 
was discussed and ideas for mailing. Candis expressed some interest in 

taking over the job; PageMaker software will be included. The editor does 

the set-up and layout. Approximately 10 hours of work per month with a 
bulk mailer taking over the distribution from Holland. 

Activities Report: nothing new. 

Can call Greg at 800/331-5396 ext. 18 with any updates. 

Insurance Report: nothing new. 

IROC Report: Oktoberfest on Oct. 24: multiregion banquet attended by 27 

WMR members and 4 from Motorstadt. Great picture photo album 
trophy(functional) appreciated by all recipients. WMR retained the bent 

pylon and won by 1 member in participation. 

President's Report: new national secretary due since Ruth is retiring after 

31 years. 



Old Business: Enthusiast's Award-end of publication after tonight's 

meeting. 
Grattan Grand Prix-reported with treasurer's report. 

New Business: 2001 Building Block Contribution-it was voted that club 

make up difference between final donations by Feb. 1st and what is 
necessary to support a child for a yr. 

2002 Winterfest: it was decided on price of $29.50 p/person for 3 menu 
choices; members will receive info in mail; besides Carol, Sally, Michele and 

Chris volunteered to help with the event voted on to be Sat. Feb. 9th. 

Open Forum: Schedule for next year and events planned by month were 

discussed in detail and full calendar will be published on the website and 
next month's UBER. 

Next meeting at Alan Christian for Wed. Dec. 19th. We voted next year's 
meetings to be on the first Tuesday of the month starting in Feb. 2002. 

January meeting at the Nuerenberg's on Jan. 8, 2002(map in Uber and on 
website). 

Meeting Adjourned: at 9:09PM 
Respectfully submitted by Sally Nuerenberg  

 


